
 
NOTICE TO THE BAR 

 
 
Beginning on September 5, 2017, in a continuing effort to implement the recommendations of 
the Elder Law Task Force appointed by the Supreme Court of Pennsylvania, litigants and other 
persons involved in civil proceedings in the Court of Common Pleas will be asked to provide 
their date of birth. The date of birth information is intended for the Court’s use only, and will not 
be made available to the public. Disclosure of the date of birth is voluntary. 
 
The Civil Electronic Filing System and some of Court’s forms will be updated by the inclusion 
of the following Question: 
 

Please enter date of birth of the party, if known.  
 
John Public (Plaintiff/Defendant) 
   ☐ Date of birth:   ____________          ☐ Unknown                 ☐ Decline to provide info. 

NOTE: Date of birth information is intended for the Court's use only. The information will 
not be made available to the public.  
 

The Report and Recommendations of the Elder Law Task Force is available at www.pacourts.us. 
Information concerning the First Judicial District’s Elder Justice Resource Center is available at: 
www:courts.phila.gov/ejc. 
 
Thank you for your assistance and cooperation. 
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